
 

Parent/Guardian Community E-Bulletin 

 
December 17th, 2021    

Please keep in mind any information provided in this bulletin is subject to change and is accurate at the time of distribution.  

Principal’s Message   
 

Dear families, 

It is hard to believe that December is already here, and the holiday season is about to 

start. These past months have been very busy at Markville, with classes, extra-

curricular activities, and a number of other events. Our students have participated in 

competitions in Mathematics and Computer Studies, our Grade 11 students 

completed the Literacy Test, and we observed Remembrance Day to list just a few 

activities. In addition, our student leaders organized a good number of events for the 

enjoyment of all.  

 

As a school we have now moved our classes to a four-period day, as announced by 

the Ministry of Education. This means students are in their four classes every day for 

75 minutes each. We have also started to plan for the de-streaming of other Grade 9 

courses in addition to Mathematics. More information about this will be shared with 

you at a later date.  

 

The Board has initiated the “Change the Cycle” Free Menstrual Equity Program. Our 

washrooms will be equipped with free menstrual hygiene products. The purpose of 

this program is to foster a welcoming and safe learning environment where all 

students feel included.  

 

Unfortunately, sometimes not everything works the way we would like. Generally 

speaking, our students are great ambassadors of Markville. Many times we receive 

great accolades from members of the community about their character and merit. 

Lately, however, we have been sadly informed about unsafe actions in the community 

involving some of our students. We have also become aware that a few students are 

using social media to infringe on the privacy of others. Recently, our own property has 

been vandalized, more than once. These acts are quite distressing, as not only do 



they not represent who we are as a school, but some of these behaviours are 

extremely dangerous or hurtful to others’ well-being. We have made announcements 

to the entire school community, warning those students who seem to think that 

engaging in these activities is fun that someone may get hurt and, in some cases, 

there may need to be police involvement. I am hopeful that these disturbing 

behaviours will stop and our students will continue to be regarded as who they are, 

respectful members of our community.  

 

Finally, let’s not forget the health and safety of our students and staff. With the 

pandemic still among us, it is more essential than ever that everyone continues to 

work to protect themselves and others against COVID-19. Please review below some 

friendly reminders about what is expected of everyone in our building, staff and 

students: 

 

Daily Screening - please be aware that starting on January 3rd, 2022, students will 

again be required to confirm the completion of the Ontario screening tool:   

COVID-19 school screening prior to entering the classroom. A positive answer to any 

of the questions on the tool indicates that the student/staff may need to stay home. 

More information is shared in the tool itself.  

 

Masks and Physical Distancing - everyone is expected to wear masks 

appropriately, covering the nose and mouth. Masks should be worn at all times while 

in the building, and should only be removed while eating or drinking, at which time, a 

2 meter distance needs to be maintained.  

 

Eating and Drinking - eating is not permitted during class. If a student needs a drink 

of water, they must put on their masks immediately after drinking.  

 

Hand Sanitizing - hand sanitizer is available throughout the building; we encourage 

everyone to wash their hands or use hand sanitizer often. 

 

COVID-19 Rapid Antigen Screening Kits - by now you may have received a box 

with 5 testing kits you may choose to use to have your children tested during the 

winter break. This will help schools to remain safe as we return in January.  

 

Traveling during the Break - please continue to check travel advisories if you are 

traveling. Upon returning, make sure you adhere to all Public Health requirements to 

protect the health of all students and staff.  

 

https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-screening


We know these are difficult times for everyone, but our partnership with home has 

helped us to be able to continue with the teaching and learning process, and the 

support we provide to our students and to each other. We are so grateful for our 

Markville community! 

 

Please enjoy a safe and relaxing holiday season, spend time with your families and 

take time to rest and rejuvenate.  

 

Happy Holidays to you and your families! 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Patricia Obadia 

Principal 

 

 

HOSA Magazine Spotlight 

  

Happy Winter Break Mavs! 

 

Your Markville HOSA Club has put together two issues of the HOSA Magazine for 

your reading pleasure over the break. 👏👏 

 

Along with informative pieces, these issues include exclusive interviews and a fun 

crossword. 

 

Wishing you a restful break, 

Markville HOSA Club 👏 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1K8jfK3AFM3aBxMEIq4wmV5vbMti_QMnB/view?usp=

sharing  

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1OufH_O8P0G-

aE4K06OqeuLjWqQuIEWVz/view?usp=sharing 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1K8jfK3AFM3aBxMEIq4wmV5vbMti_QMnB/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1K8jfK3AFM3aBxMEIq4wmV5vbMti_QMnB/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1OufH_O8P0G-aE4K06OqeuLjWqQuIEWVz/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1OufH_O8P0G-aE4K06OqeuLjWqQuIEWVz/view?usp=sharing


Yearbook 

  

 



Peer Tutoring 
  

Do you need extra help with your courses? Are you looking for a dedicated peer to 

help you stay focused and motivated with course work? Markville’s Peer Tutoring 

Club is back and ready to support YOU! 

Students can drop-in when help is needed or request for a weekly 1-to-1 peer tutor. 

Peer tutoring sessions will be virtual, after school Monday-Thursday from 3:30-

4:30 pm. 

·       To request a 1-to-1 peer tutor, students must submit this application 

form: bit.ly/1to1peertutor.  Students will receive an email confirmation of 

their peer tutor match once the request is processed. 

  

·       No application is needed for drop-in peer tutoring—just join via Zoom 

when you need help! See schedule and Zoom links below. 

All Peer Tutoring information including sign up form, schedule, and Zoom links can be 

found at bit.ly/msspeertutorinfo.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://bit.ly/1to1peertutor
https://bit.ly/msspeertutorinfo


School Notices  

 

Welcome to 

Markville Secondary School's 

Virtual Grade 8 Open House!  

 

Click here to enter the MSS Open House Website! 

 
https://bit.ly/mssgr8openhouse 

 
 

 http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/markville.ss/NewsEvents/Pages/default.aspx  

 

Upcoming Dates 
  

Dec. 20-31 Winter Break (School Closed) 

Jan. 3 School Resumes 

https://sites.google.com/gapps.yrdsb.ca/mssgrade8openhouse/home
https://sites.google.com/gapps.yrdsb.ca/mssgrade8openhouse/home
https://sites.google.com/gapps.yrdsb.ca/mssgrade8openhouse/home
https://sites.google.com/gapps.yrdsb.ca/mssgrade8openhouse/home
https://sites.google.com/gapps.yrdsb.ca/mssgrade8openhouse/home
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/markville.ss/NewsEvents/Pages/default.aspx


 

Tweet of the Week 

 
 

 



YRDSB Communications  

 
 
http://www.yrdsb.ca/studenttrustees/Pages/default.aspx  
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/studenttrustees/Pages/default.aspx


Community Events 
 
 

https://www.markhampanamcentre.ca/free-event-para-sports-try-day/  
 

https://www.markhampanamcentre.ca/free-event-para-sports-try-day/


 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 


